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The California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC)submits these comments to 

the California Energy Commission (CEC)in regards to the March 11,2008IEPR 

Update workshop on Energy Efficiency (EE)and Demand Forecasting. The 

CPUC appeared at the workshop and made a presentation, which is being filed 

as part of these comments. Following is a summary of the main points our 

agency expressed at the workshop: 

CPUC expressed our agency's intention to collaborate in the 2008 IEPR 

Update proceeding, citing the R.08-02-007 Long-Term Procurement Plan 

(LTPP)Order Instituting Rulemaking, in which quantification of EE in the 

CEC load forecast was placed in scope, but deferred to the CEC IEPR 

process for it to be resolved.1 

1 See Order Instituting Rulemaking to Integrateand Refine Policies Underlying Long-Term 
Procurement Plans, R.08-02-007,issued February 20,2008, p. 11and p. A-70 to A-20. 



CPUC restated our agency's long-standing position, pursuant to the March 

14,2005 Assigned Commissioner Ruling ("IEPR Ruling") in R.04-04-003, 

that the CPUC does not intend to re-examine load forecast issues in the 

LTPP proceeding, with very narrow exceptions.2 

CPUC emphasized the importance of resolving the forecasting and EE 

issue due to the "ripple effect" in proceedings in which the CEC's load 

forecast is used as a critical input, including LTPP (R.08-02-007 and its 

successors), EE (R.06-04-010 and its successors), and GHG (R.06-09-040). 

CPUC expressed our agency's preference for the CEC to produce a 

mitigated and an unmitigated forecast (as opposed to only a mitigated 

forecast) in order to distinguish the effects of CPUC's EE programs and 

demonstrate the tangible benefits of EE to offset new fossil generation. 

CPUC indicated that our agency was committed to providing the 

necessary resources, in combination with CEC resources, to execute a 

sufficiently rigorous analysis of the issue. 

CPUC set forth an estimated April 2009 timeframe for when the analysis 

would need to be complete, driven by the 2010 LTPP cycle. 

Since the 3/11 IEPR workshop, the CPUC held a Pre-Hearing Conference (PHC) 

and Scoping Workshop for R.08-02-007 on April 2, in which our agency made it 

very clear that quantification of EE in the CEC load forecast is being address in 

the 2008 IEPR Update process, and that parties should participate fully in that 

process to have all issues resolved. 

2 See March 14,2005 Assigned Commissioner's Ruling Detailing How the California Energy 
Commission 2005 Integrated Energy Policy Report Process Will be Used in the California 
Public Utilities Commission's 2006 Procurement Proceedings and Addressing Related 
Procedural Details, R.04-04-003. 














